STATE OF WASHINGTON

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY

Nortinvest Regional Office » 3190 160th Avenue SE » Bellevue, Washington 98008-5452 o (425) 649-7000

CERTIFIED MAIIL,
7008 0150 0003 7591 4952

October 20, 2008

Mr, Chris Isenberg

Everett Mill Manager
Kimberly-Clark Worldwide Inc.
2600 Federal Avenue

Everett, WA 98201

Dear Mr. Isenberg:
Re:  Termination of VCP Agreement for the following Site:

Name: Riverside Wood Yard

Address: 3700 Railway Avenue, Everett, WA 98201
Facility/Site No.: 75811416

VCP No.: NW1729

Thank you for ¢leaning up the Site under the Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP). The
Department of Ecology (Ecology) is terminating the VCP Agreement governing Project No.
VCP NW1729. The project involved the cleanup of the Riverside Wood Yard facility (Site).
The effective date of termination is the date of this letter. We are providing this notice in
accordance with the terms of the Agreement.

If you have any questions about this notice, please contact me at (425) 649-7038.

Sincerely,

- O

Russ Olsen
VCP Unit Manager
Toxics Cleanup Program, NWRO
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ce: Ken Weiner, K&L Gates
Steve Germiat, Aspect Consulting

Robert Waddle, Kimberly-Clatk Worldwide Inc.
Mark Sadler, City of Everett
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